## MRPC BOARD MEETING

Minutes November 3, 2023

Attendees: Clarence Lindblom, President; Marilyn Kehl, Vice-President; Nancy Smith, Secretary; Mike Pecot, Treasurer; Craig Carlton, Member at Large; Marcie Herle, Chair Interpark, and Chair 23-24 Court Schedule; Reggie Dvorak, Chair Event Coordinators; Larry Bowers, Chair Maintenance

Treasure, Mike Pecot summarized summer expenses and current balance.

Reggie Dvorak, Chair Program Coordinators, reported that Tammy Van Lydegraf has agreed to coordinate Ball Machine and Bob Pomeroy Friday night Beginner Social. She indicated only one event is now need of a coordinator. On November 9 at 1 pm there will another MRPC software training. At October 27th Program Coordinators Kickoff meeting information on the role of the new Program Coordinator Chair position, coordinators responsibilities, programs, rated play, Interpark play, and technology was shared. Program Coordinators receive a t-shirt and a bag of balls for program use.

Marcie Herle, Chair Court Schedule and Interpark, indicated that there are still courts available. If Program Coordinators need additional courts, they should let Reggie know and adjustment may be possible. Smith asked if open courts could be shown on the schedule on the MRPC website. Unfortunately, that information does not fit. The schedule does indicate the courts involved in program play. Those courts not listed are open for play. Open courts also can be found by going to reserve a court.

Marcie will be attending November 9, 2023 Interpark meeting. Chairs of Interpark from the participating Cal Am parks will provide lists of their Interpark Coordinators. Players wishing to play at other parks need to contact the Program Coordinator at that park. As soon as the Interpark Coordinator list is available it will be posted in the Newsletter and on the bulletin boards at the Pickleball court.

Larry Bowers, Maintenance Chair, has removed several broken chairs. He will be meeting with Tina, Activities Director to discuss replacement chairs and First-Aid box, as well as cleaning under the golf driving range. New paddle racks, signage, and banner will be installed. The courts will be renumbered with the new courts being 3, 4, and 5, the old 3,4, and 5 will be 6, 7 and 8 and the old 6 and 7 will be 9

and 10. There will be both locked and unlocked storage in the pickleball building. Larry will investigate repair of the older ball machines and maintenance for the Lobster.

President Clarence Lindbloom announced that all storage areas have been rekeyed. Board Members will receive keys. Board members playing in open play have agreed to restock balls on the courts. Because on the vandalism that occurred both on the courts and in the building Mesa Regal will be installing security cameras.

President Lindbloom announced that Marilyn Kehl will be stepping down from the Board and thanked her for her service to Mesa Regal Pickleball club. He acknowledged that even before serving on the Board Marilyn a had the best interest for the growth of MRPC. The Board discussed options for filling the vacant position. A vote was not taken.

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 pm.

Next meeting will be November 10, 2023 at 1pm.

Submitted by: Nancy Smith, Secretary MRPC